
Reminders 
March 1—Ash Wednesday 11:00am Mass  
March 2—NO School Mass  
March 2 Dr. Seuss Birthday 
March 3—Stations (6th gr) 2:30 
March 6 SFO meeting 6:30 
March 7—Chess Club 3:15pm 
March 9 Mass (4th) 
March 10—Stations (5th gr) 2:30 
March 11—Solo Band Festival 
March 11-Children's Choir sing 4:00pm 
Mass 
March 16-17– No School  
March 21– Chess Club 
March 22- K-6th grade NCAA basketball 
game Pentagon  
March 23—Mass (5th gr) School Confes-
sions 1:00PM 
March 24-Stations (4th gr) 2:30 
March 25– Shamrock Run  
March 28- Dress Down Day 
(Extravaganza) 
March 30- Mass (1st gr) 
March 31– RED shirt Day and Stations 
(4th gr) 2:30 
 

Children’s Choir 
March 1st Ash Wednesday   
March 11th 4:00pm  Mass 

Email Addresses 
If you are not receiving electronic 
announcements, please contact the 
office to verify your email address.  

Facebook  
https://www.facebook.com/cksschool/ 

Twitter  
@CKS_School 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christ the King School 
March 2017 Newsletter 

 
I want to tell you how much you are valued by our Christ the King 
School community and SFCS! We want you to stay with us. You 
belong here. 
 
All of you should have received an email from SFCS regarding 
the registration process. If you have any questions, please con-
tact me or Mary Markstrom at 338-5103.  
 
I know that paying tuition can be a challenge for some families. 
Please know that asking for help is nothing to be ashamed of. Did 
you know that 36% of our SFCS families receive some kind of 
financial assistance? That’s about one of every THREE students 
receiving help with tuition. Know that if you need it, it’s available. 
When you register, you’ll see an option to complete the T.A.D.S. 
(tuition assistance) form, which helps determine the amount of 
assistance you may need for the coming school year. Please feel 
free to contact me if you want to talk about additional options 
or visit with your parish pastor about help with tuition.  No fami-
ly will be turned away from the SFCS or Christ the King because 
of financial needs. Financial resources through the parish are 
available at CTK for Preschool-6th grade students.  
 
Finally, I encourage you to invite any potential new families to 
visit Christ the King and consider our wonderful school for their 
children.  Let them know they are invited, they are welcome, 
they belong.  

Christ the King Registration 



Magazine Sales 
Begin!! 

Magazine sales is underway!! 
Please take the time to com-
plete the information and send 
it back with your child. We 
appreciate all you do to help 
our little school get ahead fi-
nancially.  The last day to turn 
orders in is March 10th. 
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Preschool Tuition  
If your preschooler enrolls in kinder-
garten at one of our schools, we’re going 
to apply any SFCS preschool registra-
tion fees that you have paid in the past 
BACK to your child’s kindergarten tui-
tion bill. So, if your child attended one 
year of preschool, you get a $50 tuition 
rebate. If he/she attended two years 
of preschool, that’s $100 off your kin-
dergarten tuition bill… and three years 
is $150!! This is just a small way that we 
can help your family because we value 
you! WE WANT YOU! YOU BELONG! 

 

Happy Birthday 
 
1-Auburn Dexter 
8—Megan Ulin 
11– Alexandra Tinklepaugh 
11-Michael Rost 
14—Ella Junck 
16-Kaishaad Diede 
19– Jake Flannery  
19-Nolan Dexter 
20—Gavin Rook 
24—Hannah Barnett 
26—Loretta Hillman 
27-Rafe Nohrenberg 
30– Lucy Winter 
31– Ellianna Dengler 
 
 
 
 

Summer Care 
Summer Care registration 
forms are due by MARCH 10th 
2017. Summer Care  will be held 
on the Holy Spirit campus. The 
registration forms were distrib-
uted at conferences. If you do 
not have the forms, please let 
Miss Wrigg or Mrs. Markstrom 
know and we will send you new 
ones. 

 The SFO committee would like to extend a huge thank you 
to all the parents, volunteers, teachers, and staff for all 
of the contributions that made the Walk a Thon  and 50’s 
Dance such a huge success this year. The contributions of 
time, gifts, food, and money are all truly appreciated. We 
could never make events like this happen without your gen-
erous support.  

 Because of your generous fundraising all year long, the 
SFO was able to purchase new desk chairs, mats for the 
pillars in the gym, in addition to fulfilling many other 
needs for our school!! 

 Our next SFO meeting will be March 6th at 6:30pm in 
the gym. Susanne Gale will be here to discuss The Ex-
travaganza, certificates and registration.   

 Thank you to Everyone who purchased/sold Catholic Finan-
cial Raffle tickets. Our school made $3650.00!!! Our top 
seller was Avery Clarey with 105 tickets sold!! 

Scholarship Opportunities 
Scholarships offered by the SFCS Foundation are available for families with PK-12th grade students at Sioux 
Falls Catholic Schools. The applications will be online as of February 15th, 2017. Also, during the online enrollment 
process, you will receive a link to all applications. Please check the SFCS website (www.sfcss.org) or contact Shilo 
Jensen at the SFCS Foundation office for more information @ 575-3343. The scholarship deadline for the 2017- 
2018 school year is  

Multiple Children  

 April 15th, 2017. PK-12th Grade Scholarships include: Dean & Mary Kay Thie Scholarship – Awarded to PK-
12th grade students with financial need and 3 or more siblings enrolled in SFCS.  

K-6th Grade Scholarships include:  

 Awarded to K-12th grade student(s) with financial need that is an Our Lady Guadalupe parishioner.  

 Avera Scholarship – Awarded to K-12th grade students with financial need to encourage the areas of math 
and science. grades.  

 Presentation Sisters Scholarship – Determined by the Presentation Sisters, these scholarships will be award-
ed to students between K-12th grades in the Sioux Falls Diocese. **DEADLINE: MARCH 3, 2017 Molseed 
Family Scholarship – Awarded to a K-12th grade student(s) with financial need  
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In order to ensure the safety of our stu-
dents, we are striving to be a nut free 
school. Please do not bring or send any pea-
nut butter, peanuts, tree nuts or various nut 
products to the school. Please read all labels 
carefully. Many granola bars were manufac-
tured in a facility that also processes pea-
nuts/nuts. Thanks for your help in keeping 
all of our students safe. 

Nut & Peanut Allergies 

Summer Classes  
The blue summer camps and programs booklet 
was distributed at conferences. There are nu-
merous great options for students of all ages 
and ability levels. We are offering tutoring, 
blended learning, Kindergarten and Preschool 
readiness classes all  at Christ the King. Call the 
school if you would like more information 605-
338-5103. We will also be offering the Summer 
Solution workbooks that allow skill and practice. 
throughout the summer. An order form is includ-
ed in this newsletter.  

An important part of our school week is our 
weekly  liturgies. The students and staff ben-
efit from the opportunity to celebrate the 
Eucharist together. Please consider joining us 
for the following: 
 

 Wednesday March 1st Ash Wednesday 
Mass 11:00 pm 

 Thursday March 9th  Mass—4th grade 
8:30am 

 Thursday March 23rd 5th grade 

 Thursday March 30th  1st grade   

No School Mass on Thursday, March 2nd or 

March 16th. 

Stations of the Cross 

Please join us for Stations of the Cross on 
Fridays during Lent. Stations will begin at 
2:30 in the church.  There will be no Sta-
tions of the Cross on March 17th since 
there is no school that day. 
 
 

Faith Opportunities Lent 2017 
The season of Lent begins with Ash 

Wednesday and will continue until the Triduum. 
How blessed are we to have 40 days to remind us 
of Jesus’ love and sacrifice for us. Jesus challeng-
es each of us to live better. This is articulated 
well in the Gospel readings. How much better our 
lives would be if we follow these words not only 
during Lent, but in each day of our lives.  

 
The Lenten theme this year at Christ the 

King School is ―Hope Through Healing‖. We will be 
doing an all school prayer every Monday morning in 
front of the Kindergarten room.  

 
Service Project will be items needed by Prince of 
Peace. In order to fund items for the clients at 
Prince of Peace we will again be selling Dress Down 
Day tickets the week of March 6th through the 
10th. $1.00 per ticket limit of three per student.  
 
We will also be doing our Penny War April 3rd 
through the 7th.  
 
Thank you for your continued support of the com-
munity service projects we have undertaken this 
year.   
 
 

All in God’s Plan  

 

The All in God’s Plan organization will be 
held in Sioux Falls on Tuesday, April 18, 2017, 
at Holy Spirit Parish @ 6:15 PM.  “All in God’s 
Plan” is a program for Mothers & Daughters 
and Fathers & Sons to come together in sepa-
rate gender sessions to learn age appropriate 
information about human sexuality, human 
development, and chastity formation.  For 
more information and to register visit: 
 www.sfcatholic.org/RespectLife, or call 605-
988-3755.  

http://www.sfcatholic.org/RespectLife


Smoke Alarms  

Virtue of the Month 

Forgiveness  

Forgiveness is the SFCS March Virtue of the month - accepting and understanding when others 
make mistakes.  It's not always easy to forgive someone who has hurt you.  God forgives our sins 
and doesn't keep bringing up our past sins and mistakes.  I always say that I forgive but don’t for-
get.  I keep bringing up past offenses when I’m upset with someone.  That is not true forgiveness.  I 
need to let it go and follow Christ's example. 

St Patrick is the saint of the month.  He was a humble, pious man who trusted God and forgave 
others, even the pirates who kidnapped him when he was 14.  There is much more to St Patrick 
than shamrocks!   

Lent is the perfect time to focus on forgiving those who have harmed or bothered you.  Nothing 
frees our spirits like forgiving or being forgiven.  It’s the best feeling in the world.  When teaching 
proper apologies, I encourage students to ask, “Do you forgive me?”  I compare it to the freedom 
and love we feel after the Sacrament of Reconciliation.  We are called to forgive as Jesus forgives.    
  

Remembering that Jesus totally forgives our sins might make it easier to forgive others.  And don’t 
forget to forgive yourself.  That is one of my greatest challenges because I beat myself up for years 
after I done something wrong.  I have to remind myself that God has forgiven me.  Let's ask for God 
to open our hearts so that we, too, can forgive.  We’ll be happier and who doesn’t like that?  Happy 
almost Spring! 

Important Band Dates: 

Dear Band Parents 
 
As the registration process for next school year is beginning, I just 
wanted to take a moment to encourage your child to sign up for 
band at OGJH.  Over the last couple of years, your child has 
worked to learn the skills needed to make them successful in 
7

th
 grade band.  While students will receive a weekly 15-minute 

lesson, they also will get to increase their group rehearsals to 2-3 
times per week.  Students often say one of their favorite parts of 
band is playing in the big group in the spring, and this will be what 
they will do every rehearsal in 7

th
 grade.  Band at OGJH also 

opens up new opportunities including jazz band.  Thank you for 
supporting your child the past 2 years, and we’d love to have them 
continue to the wonderful program at OGJH! 

Susan Richards 

Instrumental Music teacher 

Band Notes 
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 Christ the Kings Fire Safety 
instructor was here and did a  
fire safety home escape lesson 
with 2nd graders in February . 
She let us know that if you call 
the  Fire Prevention office 367-
8093 that you can get a free 
smoke alarm for your home if 
you own it. They will also come 
and install in your home with a 
10 year battery. It does not 
apply if you are renting your 
home.  


